DISCLAIMER

Electronic versions of the exhibits in these minutes may not be complete.

This information is supplied as an informational service only and should not be relied upon as an official record.

Original exhibits are on file at the Legislative Counsel Bureau Research Library in Carson City.

Contact the Library at (775) 684-6827 or library@lcb.state.nv.us.

Grand Legacy Community Association c/o Real Property Management Group, Inc. P.O. Box 95606 Las Vegas, Nevada 89193-5606

April 9, 2003

To Whom It May Concern:

Re: Senate Bill 241

Grand Legacy Community Association (the "Master Association") is comprised of approximately 500 homes in four sub-associations. Many of the sub-associations and the Master Association have had issues with their respective developers. In connection therewith, the Master Association is presently being forced to pursue issues related to construction deficiencies at the Master Association for itself and one or more sub-associations.

The Board of Directors of the Master Association has had an opportunity to review SB 241. While at first glance it appears to be a bill which attempts to streamline the construction defect litigation process, it is clear that it is truly an attempt by the construction industry to end construction defect law suits. The bill provides immunity to builders until and unless damage or injury occur arising out of a defect. This prevents an association from pursuing the developer or any third party responsible for the construction deficiencies at a time when it would be more economical to repair such deficiencies and at a time prior to any catastrophic injury or damage occurring to property or persons.

SB 241 further fails to deal with reality. It attempts to shift the review process to two specific groups who have stated publicly that they do not want such responsibility. First, the bill attempts to turn the building inspectors into the final arbiters of what is correct. It further attempts to require the Contractor's Board to provide a penultimate forum for the review of construction deficiencies, even though, in the recent past, the Contractor's Board has specifically stated it did not have the ability, the jurisdiction or, more importantly, the funding to oversee any such claims.

What appears to be most egregious about SB 241 is that the proponents thereof do not take into consideration any of the rights of the homeowners. Specifically, the law, as drafted, requires the homeowners to allow the developers to enter into their property to make repairs without advising the homeowners what repairs are going to be made. Thereafter, the homeowners' recourse is to the Contractor's Board. If the homeowners do not allow the developer to make the undisclosed repairs, in any fashion that the developer desires, the homeowners forfeit their right to go to court. Additionally, there are so many road blocks and hurdles that substantially all homeowners will be frustrated with the process and ultimately forego the process.

ASSEMBLY JUDICIARY

DATE: <u>5-8-03</u> ROOM 3138 EXHIBIT Q

SUBMITTED BY: Marie Traub

Q-192

What disturbs us the most regarding SB 241, is that an association could not pursue developers for construction deficiencies without the affirmative vote of 50% of the members of the association. What frustrated us most was that the legislators clearly understand there is substantial spathy in homeowners associations because they have included provisions in SB 100, relating to homeowners associations, which recognize homeowners associations have difficulty in obtaining quorums. Specifically, SB 100 contains provisions which allow for reduced quorums or, in the case of the election of directors, no quorum at all. We find it regretable that on the one hand there is pending legislation which recognizes the apathy issue in homeowners associations while SB 241 apparently was drafted to take advantage of such apathy for developers.

We also find it unconscionable that SB 241 discriminates against those persons and entities, like homeowners associations, that cannot afford to engage attorneys at hourly rates. SB 241, as drafted, requires the court to award attorneys' fees on an hourly basis, if at all. Substantially all homeowners associations will not be able to afford to pay attorneys on an hourly basis. It is clear that the developer backed legislation is aimed at ending all construction defect lawsuits. It obviously has the backing of the insurance industry, also. We suggest that the contractors and the insurance industry look hard at themselves rather than attempting to change the law. The insurers should not be insuring builders and developers who are regularly sued or subcontractors who work for developers who are regularly sued. Developers should spend the extra dollar to include their own independent inspectors as properties are being constructed which would lead to a lot less faulty construction.

We close by stating that Senate Bill 241 is a specific attack on our rights as a homeowners association and our rights as individuals. We hope that the legislators will see it for what it is and reject it while attempting to traft a bill which would provide for a realistic right of repair without eliminating the homeowners' rights and the homeowners associations' rights to seek redress through the judicial system as we believe is guaranteed to us by the constitutions of State of Nevada and the United States.

Very truly yours,

Grand Legacy Community Association

By: Marie Traub, President